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Baptisms: none 
Funerals: none 
Weddings: none 

 

Flu/COVID-19 Statement 

Under actionable items that pastors have crafted a statement of recommendations in 
light of the recent COVID-19 outbreak in the U.S. We would like the Council to discuss 
and amend it as you see fit so we can share it with the congregation and move 

forward with proactive and responsible actions.  
 

Staff 
Evaluations have been completed. 

 
Boy Scouts 
Matt Bingaman and I met with the Boy and Cub Scout leadership re: fundraising. We 

had a very fruitful conversation and came to a good understanding. We told the scouts 
they can advertise fundraisers through Trinity Weekly. They are fine with locating their 

sales in a room.  
 

Winter Shelter 
On Feb. 10th I stayed overnight supporting the Winter Shelter that Trinity supports through 
our work with Christian Churches United (CCU). This organization has many great 

ministries Trinity has been involved in through the years.  
 

Faith Formation 
Linda and I began leading a Life Group and a new short-term class for Sunday’s this 

month. I am very excited about our Life Group rollout.  
 
Ash Wednesday 

“Ashes to Go” was very successful if I can use those words. We had 55 participants 
effectively increasing our morning attendance by 600%. What was even better is that 

40% were not members of the congregation.  
 

Your servant in Christ, 

 
Pastor Jack Horner 


